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Memorandum 
August 9, 2018 
 
TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 Julie Couch, Town Manager 
  
FROM: Israel Roberts, AICP 
 Planning Manager 
  
SUBJECT: PRELIMINARY PLAT FOR LUDLOW ADDITION 
 
BACKGROUND:  This is a request for approval of a Preliminary Plat for a two (2) lot, single-
family subdivision.  The 10.7-acre site is located on the north side of Meandering Way, east of 
Highway 5 and is zoned for the (RE-2) Two-Acre Ranch Estate District.   Owners/Applicant: Scott 
and Lauren Ludlow. PP2018-03 
 
STATUS OF ISSUE: The proposed preliminary plat reflects the development of two (2) single-
family lots on a 10.7-acre tract of land.  The two (2) proposed lots will have direct access to an 
extension of Meandering Way.  The extension is necessary to meet lot width requirements of the 
(RE-2) District.  The (RE-2) Two-acre Ranch Estate District requires that each residential lot be a 
minimum of two-acres in area and that each lot have a minimum lot width, measured at the front 
building line, of 200 feet, however, lots with frontage on a cul-de-sac are permitted a reduced lot 
width of 90 feet (Lots 1 & 2).  Both lots meet these design standards.  
 
The purpose of a Preliminary Plat is to review the design of a proposed subdivision, including lot 
layout, right-of-way dedications, and easements. In the State of Texas, the plat application process 
is a ministerial process, meaning that if the plat application conforms to the zoning for the subject 
property, as well as the subdivision and development regulations, the municipal government must 
approve the plat. 
 
Preliminary Plats do not establish a subdivision; they are a temporary document (expires 180 days 
from the date of approval) that allow the Town to review the framework of a subdivision, prior to 
the preparation of a Final Plat. 
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Parks, Open Space and Trails 
 
The Comprehensive Subdivision Ordinance (CSO) requires the dedication of parkland based on 
the number of proposed lots within the subdivision.  The CSO also allows for a payment of cash-
in-lieu of land dedication when appropriate.  As presented, the 2-lot single-family subdivision 
would require approximately 2,606-square feet of land (0.05-acres) to be dedicated to the Town 
for park purposes.  Typically, with dedications this small, the Town has requested a cash-in-lieu 
payment because the land that would be dedicated doesn’t meet the minimum area for a 
neighborhood park (5-10-acres), as recommended by the Park Master Plan. For a 2-lot subdivision, 
the cash-in-lieu payment is approximately $5,984.  This amount would be collected and credited 
to Parks Funds before a Final Plat would be filed with the County. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends APPROVAL of the proposed preliminary 
plat as presented. 
 
BUDGET: N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

• Locator 
• Exhibits 



Sta
te 

Hig
hw

ay
 5

Sloan Creek Pkwy

Meandering Way

Pond View Ln

Str
ea

m 
Cr

es
t W

ay

Worthy Way

Streams Edge Trail

Subject

PP2018-03
Ludlow Addition










